CURRENT POSITION- CRB CHECKS

1. The DfeS had  previously announced that full CRB checks should be completed on all new staff who have not been checked in the past, and people who have had a break in service.

2. As a result, the LEA  was asked to provide a prioritised list to the CRB, detailing outstanding checks . A list of 70 names was  submitted  immediately and the CRB had indicated that a response would be transmitted via a secure e:mail address. However, no response had been received by Friday  6 September, despite telephone calls and e:mail communications.

3. Further guidance was issued by the DfES on 6 September , stating that the position had been reviewed  and new advice  was issued. This basically reverted back to the previous position of allowing staff to commence , at the discretion of the Headteacher,as long as they were checked against “ List 99”. Access to check against List 99 was restored to LEA’s , and  all the outstanding checks were completed  by the LEA on 6 September.

4. Full Disclosures have subsequently been received 0n 9 September in respect of 49 staff, and there are 26 where the CRB have indicated that the form has been completed insufficiently.

5. No schools in Salford  have had to close as a result of these problems and no pupils have been sent home.

6.  The DfES have been monitoring the situation daily via telephone calls and e;mails to ascertain the position across the country.

